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THE ECHO
P R O U D L Y  P R O D U C E D  B Y  T H E  S H I R E  O F  K O N D I N I N

Local Advertisement 
Full Page Ad - $80
Half Page Ad - $50
Quarter Colour Page Ad  - $25
Quarter B&W Page Ad -FREE
Noticeboard (5 lines) - $20

The next issue will be published Tuesday 15th, August 2023

The ECHO is  published on the 15th of  every month or  the next business day.  

Please forward your ads/notices ,  2  business days prior  to the publish date.  

Non-Local Advertisement 
Full Page Ad - $80
Half Page Ad - $60
Quarter Page Ad - $30
Noticeboard (5 lines) - $20

NO FEES FOR ADVERTISING WILL BE WAIVED.

To subscribe to THE ECHO please  
e-mail: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au

ADVERTISEMENT FEE:

KEY DATES &
UP COMING EVENTS

JULY

AUGUST
16th - Council Meeting
@ Hyden Community Resource Centre

22nd  -  Comedy Gold 
@ Hyden Memorial Hall

19th - Council Meeting
@ Kondinin Council Chambers

18th -  Dr Mackie on leave unti l
22nd of September

Kondinin Kids Fun Day with Perth Reptile Company 

mailto:cso@Kondinin.wa.gov.au


C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S



Apply today at cbh.com.au/harvestcasuals

Get a taste
for a CBH
summer job.
Each year, CBH recruits harvest casuals to help us

safely receive the crop from Western Australian

growers and keep our sites moving. 

With positions available across the Wheatbelt, 
working as a CBH harvest casual is a great 
opportunity to explore, live and work in regional WA 
for a short period of time while earning decent wages.

Applications open 3 July.





SHIRE OF
KONDININ NEWS

J U L Y  2 0 2 3  I S S U E

Kondinin Office Hours
Office Hours: 8.30am-4.30pm   |   Licensing Hours: 8.30am-3.00pm

Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au   |    Phone: 9889 1006 
 

Hyden Office Hours
Office Hours: 10.00am-4.30pm, close between 1.00-1.30pm |  Licensing: 10.00am-3.00pm

Email: hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au   |    Phone: 9880 5160  



All accounts forward to records@kondinin.wa.gov.au



Follow us on
@shireofkondinin

www.kondinin.wa.gov.au

W A S T E  T R A N S F E R  S T A T I O N
 




K O N D I N I N  O P E N I N G  T I M E S
 T u e s d a y :  2 p m  —  5 p m

 T h u r s d a y :  2 p m  —  5 p m
 S a t u r d a y :  8 a m  —  1 2 p m

 S u n d a y :  2 p m  —  5 p m  
 

H Y D E N  O P E N I N G  T I M E S
S u n  &  M o n :  8 a m  -  1 2 p m
W e d  &  F r i :  -  8 a m  -  1 1 a m

S a t :  2 p m  -  5 p m

P R A C T I C A L  D R I V I N G
A S S E S S M E N T



W e d n e s d a y ,  2 6 t h  J u l y  2 0 2 3

 A t  t h e  K o n d i n i n  S h i r e  O f f i c e  



B o o k i n g s  a r e  e s s e n t i a l  a n d  l i m i t e d .  Y o u
m u s t  g i v e  m o r e  t h a n  2  b u s i n e s s  d a y s '  n o t i c e
o f  c a n c e l l a t i o n  t o  a v o i d  a  c a n c e l l a t i o n  f e e .
P l e a s e  p h o n e  t h e  K o n d i n i n  o r  H y d e n  O f f i c e

t o  b o o k  a n  a p p o i n t m e n t .

C O U N C I L  M E E T I N G



 3  p m  - W e d n e s d a y ,  1 9 t h  J u l y  2 0 2 3
@  K o n d i n i n  C o u n c i l  C h a m b e r s

&
3  p m  - W e d n e s d a y ,  1 6 t h  A u g u s t

2 0 2 3  
@ H y d e n  C o m m u n i t y  R e s o u r c e  C e n t r e

IMPORTANT
RATES NOTICE

All ratepayers are reminded to use the correct
reference (assessment number) when paying
rates. 

If the incorrect reference is used the money
will be allocated to the wrong account thus
resulting in interest accruing daily on the
unpaid rates account.

If one payment is made for multiple
assessments, the onus is on the ratepayer to
advise Shire Admin Staff to ensure the
payment is receipted correctly. 

F R E E  C O V I D  T E S T !



T H E  K O N D I N I N  S H I R E  O F F I C E  H A V E
F R E E  C O V I D  T E S T S  A V A I L A B L E  F O R

T H E  C O M M U N I T Y .
P L E A S E  P I C K  U P  B E T W E E N  T H E

H O U R S  O F  8 : 3 0  A M  -  4 : 3 0  P M  



S H I R E  O F  K O N D I N I N  N E W S

 VICE PRESIDENT RSLWA Wayne Gibson MAICD, LIFE MEMBER RSL AUSTRALIA.

 Hi Lorraine,

 It gives me great pleasure to be sending you this email regards.
The Dawn service at Kondinin Yeerakine Rock with its publicity on the ABC a few days after Anzac Day, caused some comments around
the RSLWA Board. Regarding a small town getting behind the spirit of Anzac Day.
 The Board has asked me to ask Kondinin RSL Sub-Branch to give us your Anzac Day presentation, plus information in the Kondinin
Calendar, the Yeerakine Rock murals, plus some photos, 4/5 would be great. We would like permission to reproduce these articles and
photos in the listening Post magazine.

 The RSL Listening Post magazine which goes out to thousands of Western Australian service personal and veterans, it would be great if
you can do this because it will give everyone who reads the article, to realize just how proud these small towns are of the Anzacs and
their own heritage.

 It of course it gave me a chance to indulge some more on small country towns within our state. As I am a expat from the Kondinin
community of some fifty years and I am now the State Vice President of the RSLWA.
 I pointed out to the board that the Kondinin Shire, or I should say Roads Board of Kondinin at that time in 1914-15 a very high percentage
of their young men joined the 1st AIF, especially in the Western Australian Battalions being the 11th/16th/28th and the 10th Light Horse.
These being the early raised units in W.A.
 All these Battalions and the 10th Light Horse all served at Gallipoli and sustained very heavy casualties during this part of the 1st World
War.

 On the Honour Boards of Kondinin, Kulin, Narembeen, Corrigin and Bruce Rock, there is over 1500 names of young soldiers who served
their country. To put that in prospective that 1.5 Battalions supplied by 5 towns. If you took that many people out of those 5 towns today,
they would be skeleton towns or non-existing. Quite incredible for a very young nation in 1914/1918. The compassion of those young men
for their country is incredible.
 Every town suffered and I know Kondinin did with the soldiers who did not return have a little star against their name on the honour
boards in your town hall.

 I emphasised to the Board that these country towns still have family members of those young men who served working farms etc in their
respective shires.
 What has happened at Yerrakine Rock is the reflection of what the country people of today who wish to respect the sacrifice of these
young men from their town in 1914/1918 war. It also reminds the younger generation of their town heritage and history. Which is
important these days.

 From my early days in Kondinin, I had the good fortune to have known 3 - 1 st World War Veterans and quite a few 2nds World War
Veterans. There is none of those old gentlemen left today. So, it makes me as a Vietnam Veteran, very proud to know the spirit of our
country towns, especially Kondinin still respects the sacrifice of our first Anzacs and those of the wars which followed keeping the Anzac
legend alive today. As our ADF personal today can only build on the legend that was formed so many years ago.

 I was honoured to be able to speak about country towns, to the RSLWA Board and let them know RSL Sub-Branch all getting smaller but
their endeavour to make sure the Anzacs are not forgotten. and the legend is well and truly alive.
 Thanking you all.

 LEST WE FORGET.

Wayne Gibson
 Vice President RSLWA
At the request of the State branch of the RSL the above letter has been included in this months
Calendar. It is an amazing achievement for a town as small as Kondinin to commemorate ANZAC Day in such a unique way. With
permission the RSL Board plan to use our documentation to promote ANZAC Day at a state level.
- Lorraine Ardagh

The Returned & Services League of
Australia WA branch incorporated 



S H I R E  O F  K O N D I N I N  N E W S

To mark the completion of new pathway from the Kondinin Hospital to the Kondinin Information Bay the Shire of
Kondinin in conjunction with the Kondinin CRC held a safe cycling event on Wednesday 28th June 2023 to coincide
with SOCK week. The shared path was jointly funded by the Department of Transport and the Shire of Kondinin
through a Western Australian Bicycle Network grant. 

Twenty four participants, including Shire President, Kent Mouritz, school children and TLG Tutors, started at the
school and headed down the path to the Information Bay. There they were divided into groups and given the activity,
which involved finding letters at places along the path through the use of a small photo of the place. This involved
riding from the Information Bay up to the Hospital. The jumbled letters spelt Save Our Country Kids. Once participants
were finished they enjoyed afternoon tea at the Community Garden, including potatoes cooked in the fire, and the ever
popular, marshmallows toasted on sticks. 

This new pathway is a welcome addition to town improving the safety of pedestrians and cyclists and creating greater
connections between key services and amenities. The concrete pathway was constructed by Kondinin Building
Services (Stubbs Street to the Information Bay) and TD Ibbotson (Kondinin Hospital to Stubbs Street). 

SAFE CYCLING EVENT

REPTILES AND FAIR GAMES
This July School holidays we had Lisa from Perth Reptiles
Company travel to Hyden & Kondinin to provide a unique
educational wildlife display specializing in Australian reptiles. 

The wildlife displays had a variety of live reptiles (non-
venomous) including snakes and lizards, turtles, frogs and
even a glow-in-the-dark scorpion. 

This was a great experience for everyone who participated in
learning more about and even holding the reptiles.

We were even lucky enough for Fair Games to join
us again this year. 

FAIR GAME provides unique health & fitness
programs and recycled sports equipment, building
the capacity of under-serviced communities to
promote healthy lifestyle choices and live healthier
lives.  



LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1995
DOG ACT 1976




Shire of Kondinin



Proposed Amendment Local Law



SHIRE OF KONDININ
Kondinin . Karlgarin . Hyden 

KONDININ OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 4.30 pm
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9889 1006

HYDEN OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours:  Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 4.30 pm (close between 1:00pm - 1.30pm)
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9880 5160

Purpose – to amend matters in the Bush Fire Brigades Local Law 2022, Dogs Local
Law 2022 and Public Places & Local Government Property Local Law 2022 in
accordance with the undertakings given to the Joint Standing Committee on
Delegated Legislation.
Effect – to align the local laws with these undertakings.

the Administration Offices in Kondinin and Hyden during normal office hours
from the Shire of Kondinin’s website
by contacting the Administration Offices

in writing to the CEO at the address below, or
by email to ceo@kondinin.wa.gov.au

The Shire of Kondinin proposes to adopt the following local laws – 

Shire of Kondinin Amendment Local Law 

A copy of the proposed local law may be inspected at or obtained from – 

Submissions about the proposed local laws may be made by
 4.00 pm, Thursday 29 August 2023 –

David Burton
Chief Executive Officer, 
Shire of Kondinin
PO Box 7, Kondinin 6367
www.kondinin.wa.gov.au



CEO CORNER

At the June Ordinary Meeting, the
following items were considered by
Council:
The creation of two Crown Lot
Reserves in Kondinin for the Fire
Station and Shire Depot
Proposed refurbishment for the
Kondinin Sports Pavilion
Planning approval for the upgrade to
the Kondinin North CBH Grain
Receival Point.
Proposed investment into housing for
WACH Staff
Approval for Accommodation Units in
Hyden
Application for a proposed Depot at
Munday Loop in Hyden
Proposed Differential Rates for the
2023/2024 Financial Year.
Sale of Land for Outstanding Rates.
Support for Allen Rocks Pistol Club
A contribution to the Kondinin Lions
Club 50th Birthday Celebration.
Consideration of items from the GECZ
Meeting.
Changes were made to the
Community Grant Policy to ensure
the grants can meet expectations.
The 2023/2024 Road Works were
considered for Budget purposes.
The Plant Replacement program for
2023/2024 was considered for budget
purposes.
Hyden Sports Ground and other
projects were discussed with the
Sports Committee and HPA

An update on the extensions for the
Kondinin Pavilion was provided for
the Sports and Building Committee
An update on the Sports and
Recreation Facilities Plan was
provided for the Sports Committee.
Expressions of Interest for Catering of
Council Meetings approved.
Proposed Amendment Local Law.
Consideration of changes to projects
and timing for the Long Term
Financial Plan.

UP AND COMING RATES SEASON

S H I R E  O F  K O N D I N I N  N E W S

Until next month.

DAVID BURTON
CEO

Residents east of Hyden may have seen
the crews working on the Hyden-
Norseman Road. This is part of a $5m
upgrade to seal a section of the road as
part of the upgrading project which
received considerable funding through
the federal government.

DOCTOR SERVICES

June Council Meeting

Works Commenced on Hyden-
Norseman Road




As we are nearing the new Financial Year,
we would like to remind our Ratepayers
that the rate notices will be sent out
shortly after the adoption of the Annual
Budget.  

The due date for the rates is normally
towards the end of September and
please be mindful of the cut-off for
claiming the discount.

Please take care that correct information
is provided when paying your rates
through EFT, otherwise, staff cannot
allocate the payment to your account!

If you are experiencing difficulty in
paying your annual rates, please contact
the Rates Officer as soon as possible and
payment arrangements can be made to
reduce the burden of the rates.

The sooner this can be arranged the
easier it will be.

All information relating to ratepayers on
payment arrangements is kept strictly
confidential.

As always, Objections to Valuations are
able to be lodged with the Valuer
General Officer, however, this does not
absolve you from paying the rates notice. 

Any adjustments will be made once the
review of the valuation has been
completed.

For more information on your Rate
Notice, please contact the Shire
Administration.

The Shire of Kondinin and Shire of Kulin
are trying to finalise the contract and
arrangements for our new Doctor to
start as soon as possible.

We will keep the public updated on
this as we can to ensure people are
aware when the change will take place.

The new Financial Year has started and
the Shire is busy trying to finalise the
2023/2024 Annual Budget. 

Many thanks to the Shire President,
Councillors and school children that
helped us with the opening and
photographs for the Kondinin footpath
as required under the funding
agreement.

The new footpath links the Hospital,
Medical Centre, Aged Units and Primary
School to the sporting facilities and
main town area.

Kondinin Footpath opened

BUSH FIRE BRIGADE AGM
SHIRE OF KONDININ

Thursday, 3rd August 2023

Starting at 6 pm

At Karlgarin Hall

For more information, please contact David Burton at ceo@kondinin.wa.gov.au



Inclusive thriving community
Connected cultural experiences
Protected sustainable ecosystems
Smart innovative society
Active healthy people

Inclusive thriving community: Supporting the diversity of Western Australians to actively engage in community life.
Connected cultural experiences: Bringing people together through the arts, heritage and cultural activities.
Protected sustainable ecosystems: Supporting the community to sustain and enhance the unique species and environments.
Smart innovative society: Optimising the community’s talent and capability.
Active healthy people: Assisting the community to be more active and support initiatives which promote healthy lives.

This program aims to help build stronger and healthier communities by supporting local activities and regional community initiatives.
It seeks to support big or small ideas that will contribute towards making the community better and healthier.

There are five priority areas for funding:

Eligible Activities:
Eligible ideas must contribute towards building a better and healthier WA and align to one of the Community Investment Framework
priority areas:

How much can I apply for? Minimum grants of $3,000 are available.
How to apply? Email hello@lotterywest.wa.gov.au or call 13 37 77
Applications close: This program is open on an ongoing basis.

COMMUNITY  GRANT FUNDING OPPORTUNIT IES  
Are you a community group or local club that is looking for project or event support and assistance? The Shire has

compiled a list of possible grant funding sources that you may be eligible to apply

HEALTHWAY –  HEALTHY COMMUNIT IES  PROGRAM

Fund activities related to the promotion of good health in general and aligned with our strategic priorities and population groups.
Support projects that aim to increase individual knowledge and skills, change behaviour, and create community and organisational
policies and environments to improve health.

This program aims to fund a range of health promotion activities and campaigns to promote and encourage healthy lifestyles for all
Western Australians.
The objectives of the program are to:

How much can I apply for? There are three funding categories available: 1. Up to $5,000 funding, 2. Over $5,000 funding & 3. Aboriginal
health project funding.
How to apply? Contact healthway@healthway.wa.gov.au or call 13 37 77
Applications close: This program is open on an ongoing basis. 

LOTTERYWEST –  GRASSROOTS COMMUNITY-LED GRANTS

AFL  COMMUNITY  GRANTS

STEM education: Programs that provide children and adults access to a quality education through STEM (science, technology,
engineering and math).
Youth development: Programs that support healthy, productive and engaged children.
LEAP (life enrichment and advancement program): Programs that support adults pursuing employment and self-sufficiency.

This program aims to make connections with people and organisations to learn where the greatest need is and turn those needs into
opportunities.
AFL makes this possible through grants which target three areas:

How much can I apply for? There are no set minimum and maximum funding limits.
How to apply? For further assistance email community@AFLglobal.com  or call 1300 232 476
Applications close: This program is open on an ongoing basis.

Please note that this list is not exhaustive and will  continue to be updated.
 If  you require any assistance in applying for these grants or know of other similar grants that are currently available,  please do not

hesitate to contact the Shire’s Community Development Officers

Hannah Repacholi  
Email :  projects@kondinin.wa.gov.au 

Steevi-Lee Thomas
Phone: 9880 5160
Email :  hycdo@kondinin.wa.gov.au 



MEDICAL CENTRE NEWS

S H I R E  O F  K O N D I N I N  

Sunday

SENIOR ARRIVALS
DVD'S

BOOKS

HYDEN
 LIBRARY

JUNIOR ARRIVALS



6th August

July & August 2023 Dates:

CLOSED



28th July



29th July

FridayTuesday ThursdayWednesday

CLOSED CLOSED



19th July



20th July



21st July



30th July

Hyden Kulin

Sprinkle chicken with 1/8 teaspoon each salt and pepper. Heat sun-

dried tomato oil in a large skillet over medium heat. Add the

chicken and cook, turning once, until browned and an instant-read

thermometer inserted into the thickest part registers 165°F, about 6

minutes total. Transfer to a plate.

Add sun-dried tomatoes and shallots to the pan. Cook, stirring, for 1

minute. Increase heat to high and add wine. Cook, scraping up any

browned bits, until the liquid has mostly evaporated, about 2

minutes. Reduce heat to medium and stir in cream, any

accumulated juices from the chicken and the remaining 1/8

teaspoon each salt and pepper; simmer for 2 minutes. Return the

chicken to the pan and turn to coat with the sauce. Serve the

chicken topped with the sauce and parsley.

1.

2.

Chicken Cutlets with Sun-Dried

Tomato Cream Sauce

CLOSED CLOSED



11th August



12th August



16th August

Kulin

KulinHyden

BOOKS

1 pound chicken cutlets
¼ teaspoon salt, divided
¼ teaspoon ground pepper, divided
½ cup slivered oil-packed sun-dried tomatoes, plus 1
tablespoon oil from the jar
½ cup finely chopped shallots
½ cup dry white wine
½ cup heavy cream
2 tablespoons chopped fresh parsley

Serves: 4 

Ingredients

Total Time: 20 minutes

Method

SENIOR ARRIVALS
BOOKS

NEW ARRIVALS
KONDININ 
LIBRARY

DVD'S
NEW ARRIVALS

BOOKS
JUNIOR ARRIVALS

DVD'S



15th August



23rd July

Kondinin Hyden



 3rd August



4th August



9th August



10th August

CLOSED

CLOSED

Monday

CLOSED CLOSED

Saturday

CLOSED



 17th July



18th July



22nd July



24th July



25th July



26th July



27th July

Kondinin

Kulin

Kulin

KulinKondinin



31st July



1st August



2nd August



5th August



7th August



8th August



13th August



14th August



17th August



18th August



19th August



20th August

Kondinin

Kondinin Kulin Kulin

KulinKondinin

Kondinin

Kondinin

Kondinin

Kondinin

Hyden

Hyden CLOSED

To make an appointment please contact:

Kondinin: 9889 1753               

Kulin: 9880 1315           

Hyden: 0429 082 746 

Online booking can be made via the
'HotDoc' app

Medical Centre Closed
Dr Mackie has advised that he will be away. 
Therefore, the Medical Centre will be closed from the 
18th of August 2023 to the 22nd of September 2023 and
reopening in the Kondinin Medical Centre on Monday the 25th
of September 2023.


